
Minutes 
General Membership Meeting                                                                                

Beverly-Marblehead Sail and Power Squadron                                                           
May 2, 2018 

1.  The meeting was called to order by Cdr Pszenny at 1915, May 2, 2018, 
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and Moment of Silence for our Troops 
in Harm’s Way. 

2. The minutes of the March 21st General Membership meeting and Change of 
Watch were read by Lt/C Reed and unanimously approved. 

3. Commander’s Report – Cdr. Pszenney 
a. Membership is increased by three new members to 161 compared to 

the March report 
b. The commander reviewed the results of the March n23 – 25 District 

Conference held at the Riverview Resort in Hudson, MA. 
c. Our guest speaker for the dinner at Corinthian Yacht Club on May 

25th will be the commander of the USS Constitution.  Space is limited 
so get your reservations in as soon as possible. 

4. XO Report – Lt/C Nigro gave an update on the status of the member 
opinion survey. 

5. AO Report – Lt/C Tilton stated that we are planning on a mid-July date for 
our picnic and an August date for a Schooner Adventure Sail.  He stated 
that our next member meeting would be September 5 and asked for 
volunteers to prepare the dinner. 

6. SEO Report – Lt/C Riley.  We will have given six ABC Courses by the end of 
the month and once again we lead the way within the District for total ABC 
attendance.  The Weather Course will finish up this month with eight 
students.  We are looking to conduct an ABC course in the fall as well as an 
advance course.  Vessel Safety Checks are under way as well. 

7. Treasurer’s Report – Lt/C Schoenthal.  We have $54,523.08 in our Fidelity 
Account, $1,322.76 in our National Grand Bank Account and $627.98 in 
PayPal.  Income to date was $9,640.42 and expenses were $13,148.79 

8.  The meeting adjourned at 2025.  Next general membership meeting is 
September 5, 2018. 

 

John F. Reed, AP, Secretary 


